

UNITED STATES ENVIRONMENTAL PROTECTION AGENCY

WASHINGTON, D.C. 20460

APR 2 1 2022

THE ADMINISTRATOR

Mr. Harry W. MacDougald Caldwell, Carlson, Elliott & DeLoach 2 Ravinia Drive, Suite 1600 Atlanta, Georgia 30346

Dear Mr. MacDougald:

I am responding to the petition submitted on behalf of Concerned Household Electricity Consumer Council and others to the U.S. Environmental Protection Agency, titled "Petition for Reconsideration of Endangerment and Cause or Contribute Findings for Greenhouse Gases Under Section 202(a) of the Clean Air Act." These findings were published in the *Federal Register* December 15, 2009, (74 FR 66496) and became effective January 14, 2010.

The EPA has carefully reviewed the petition and information provided, including the supplemental submissions. For the reasons discussed in the enclosed response, I deny the petition. The enclosure explains the EPA's final response to the petition.

This response is the EPA's final decision on the CHECC petition, and to the extent the petition requests additional or different action by the EPA, that request is denied, as explained in the enclosed response.

Please accept my gratitude for your interest in these important environmental issues.

Sincerely yours,

Michael S. Regan